
 

On behalf of the undersigned medical organizations, representing physicians dedicated to 

advancing the health of our patients, we urge you to support the Women’s Health Protection Act 

(S. 1975). The purpose of this legislation—to protect the patient-physician relationship and 

preserve the ability of physicians to provide evidence-based care to their patients—is critically 

important and incredibly urgent. 

 

Federal, state, and local lawmakers have long played an important role in our health care system. 

The myriad policies aimed at addressing the ongoing COVID-19 public health emergency 

provide a prime example of legislators acting to improve the health of their constituents. 

However, physician leaders have long raised concerns, including in a New England Journal of 

Medicine commentary nearly a decade ago, about the alarming increase in legislators 

“overstepping the proper limits of their role in the health care of Americans to dictate the nature 

and content of patients’ interactions with their physicians.”i This overreach has taken many 

forms, including creating unnecessary obstacles for patients trying to access medically 

appropriate care, forcing physicians to practice outside the bounds of evidence-based medicine, 

and criminalizing physicians for providing compassionate and evidence-based care. The 

communities most impacted by these barriers are those already experiencing grave inequities in 

the health care system. We have reached a crisis level where our long-held fears are now 

becoming a reality and evidence-based care has been rendered completely inaccessible in the 

second largest state in our nation, with other states likely to follow suit in the near future. The 

Women’s Health Protection Act would address an area of medicine systematically targeted with 

government overregulation—reproductive health care—by prohibiting these inappropriate 

restrictions and restoring the ability of patients to receive comprehensive care, free from 

legislative intrusion.  

 

As physicians spanning the spectrum of care, thank you for your urgent consideration of this 

important legislation to prevent legislative interference in the practice of medicine and protect 

the patient-physician relationship. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists 

[List in formation. June signers: 
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